
 

 

 

TOWN COUNCIL 
ASSET MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Selectmen’s Conference Room 

  Thursday August 26, 2020 – 6:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES  

 
 

PRESENT: Councilor Eric R. Steinhilber; Councilor Paul C. Neary; Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy; 

Councilor Kristine Clark; Councilor Matthew Levesque; David Anthony, Director of Property and Risk 

Management; Mark Marinaccio, Department of Public Works 

 

The Administrator of the Town Council, Cynthia Lovell opened the meeting up at 6:03pm. Roll 

call was taken and all members present for quorum.  

 

Councilor Eric R Steinhilber (CHAIR) 

Councilor Matthew Levesque   

Councilor Paul C Neary  

Councilor Kristine Clark  

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  

Chair of Committee asked for an update for a short term tenant for the Cotuit School, Mr. Anthony 

explained that his department is still working on the idea of a short term use, there were some challenges 

brought up and they are looking to address those to get them fixed. Mr. Anthony stated there are some 

restrictions on the property and its use, so they are trying to work through those, the other issue we have 

is about 60 percent of the classroom furniture in the other schools are looking to be stored somewhere; 

Once the schools open they can open at 60 percent capacity so most are looking to store the furniture 

they need to remove from the classroom at the Cotuit school, so we are also looking at that as a 

possibility. 

Chair of the Committee introduced Mark Marincci 

 

                                           
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

                                  
 

                                    
                            

                                         

    

 

                                                                                                                                     



 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
                  

                               

 

                                  
 

                                    



 

 

                                      
 

 

 

 

 

                                     
                  



 

 

                       

                                       
 

 

 



 

 

                        
 

                         
 

                           
 

 



 

 

                              
 

                                
Councilor Levesque mentioned that the Marstons Mills Village Association would like to see 

some sort of recreation at that parcel, the playground was removed and the village would like to see that 

come back, they were not opposed to housing, but they would like to see houses that are similar to those 

already in the area, the septic is an issue there so that also is a problem, the Association will meet again 

at the Burgess Park site and possibly someone from the Department of Public Works could join us and 

explain what can and can’t be built there. Councilor Shaughnessy asked if a study has ever being done if 

you split the properties into lots or sections and the benefit of that if there is any. Mr. Anthony stated that 

before they were looking for a developer to take all the property and then subdividing it after and leaving 

the parcels at the Main Street side as open space and recreation for the Village, but the Town is open to 

anything that is in the best interest of the Town, Planning and Development would also be a good 

resource to tap into when were in that phase of deciding what to do with the parcel.  

Mr. Anthony stated that in the beginning it was the need of the Town to secure and make safe the 

two school areas, the demo was going to be first and then when that portion is completed we can then 

decide what to do with the land, but the building demolition is first and then we as a Town can decide 

the best use for the land. Mr. Anthony also mentioned that there will be a second opportunity to hear 

from individuals in the Village, once residents see the building start to come down there may be a whole 

other group of people that will have ideas once they see the building start to be demolished, there may be 

some that do not know the building is scheduled for demo, however once they see the work actually 

being done it tends to stir a lot more conversation within the Village. 

 

Chair of the Committee asked for Public Comment after hearing the presentation. 



 

 

David Major- Long time Cotuit resident and wanted to make sure that the Village residents had a place 

to go for recreation, dog walking and ball playing, gardening or a Village garden, Cotuit does not have 

such a place or an activity area for this currently, and this would be an ideal place to have this develop 

here. He also has concerns about the building before demo, are we going to secure it so there isn’t any 

problems. 

Kris R- is glad to hear that the decision about the Cotuit School will not be a rushed one, and that some 

time and thought will go into the use of it for the Village of Cotuit. 

Ken Malloy- Longtime resident, it looks like Demo is going to take two years, are there possibilities of 

use while the demo is happening, or id the whole parcel shut down until the building is removed. 

Jim Dannhauser- This is a very important asset to the Village of Cotuit, and wants to thank the members 

of the Committee for a not rush to judgment on what to do with the parcel, is happy the Town is taking 

its time in the decision as to what to do with the parcel. 

Stan Goldstein- if the building is contaminated with asbestos, and there is a short term use or persons 

going in to use the building before demo, is the Town liable for anything knowing that there is asbestos 

in there if something should happen to the short term tenant 

Brian Carroll- was wondering if a portion of the building could be saved, he was interested in saving 

the gym and the kitchen off the gym, could that be saved or used otr fixed for use, and the rest of the 

building be demolished.  

Philip- demolition seems like the path it’s taken, and with that in mind this is literally the only place in 

the village for the residents to enjoy any kind of recreation, he would like to see the fields maintained 

and kept up, if we want to do anything recreation in Cotuit, this is the only piece of land to do this in. He 

understands the need for housing; however there should be a way to do both if that is the need, just keep 

in mind the egress on Shore Road if you’re going to do housing. 

Jennifer- lives between the two schools, they see a whole new generation of kids that could use this 

property, there was a time that all our kids enjoyed this property and as they grew and left we are seeing 

a whole new wave of young individuals here, so we need to think of ways to use this property and also 

retain the young to stay here.  

Katie Murray- wanted to thank Mr. Anthony for his presentation, and was wondering about the zoning 

in this area, and does any of the zoning have to change in order to male use of the land and the building. 

Diane Newton- Old Oyster side there is a lot of tree cutting, and she was wondering if that had anything 

to do with the Cotuit School, or the demolition of the school. 

Vice President Jessica Rapp Grassetti- wanted to thank the committee and those who presented. The 

tree clearing she had herd was because of vandalism and also to make the building more visible, she also 

noticed that there was a window broken, so perhaps the window could be replaced to secure the building 

a little more and also keep the maintenance going on the building until it comes down, trash and general 

cleaning up so it does not look like and abandoned building. 

Councilor Schnepp- demolition concerns her, and preserving both parcels for recreation, but housing is 

also a need in our town and those parcels are ideal for that, there have been discussions that all the 

housing happens in Hyannis, and here we have two parcels that could be used for this, she has also heard 

that other Towns have used old school buildings for housing and have re done these old building to 

accommodate housing, but to think about bringing these buildings back to restoration, she isn’t sure the 

Marstons Mills Elementary has any life left in it, but the Cotuit School was just recently used for a 

school, so possible that it can be reinvented somehow. 

 Chair of the Committee closed Public Comment, and addressed some of the concerns from 

Public Comment; 

 As a municipality who owns the parcels, the zoning does not come into play as long as the Town 

uses it, if it sells, that is different.  

If demo happens to the Cotuit school, that is at least two years out, so the Town will have 

discussions regarding use for the next two years before demo.  



 

 

The Marstons Mills School is too far gone, and needs too much work to revitalize that building, 

the Cotuit School could be remodeled,  but again the cost to do that, this Committee had talked about 

that in July of this year, and the cost was in the millions to bring the building up to code and current 

regulations. 

Mr. Anthony addressed the concern about the asbestos in the building and the liability to the 

Town, the Town every two years needs to report to the State every two years on the condition and the 

location of the asbestos, so we monitor it all the time and report to the State. Most of the asbestos is in 

the pipes wrap in the ground, we can contain the asbestos in the tile, becuae there was never any in the 

student areas of the school, so it was safe for students, and the areas that it is in we can address rather 

quickly if something should happen. 

Councilor Clark wanted to make sure that the Cotuit Fire Department and the Water 

Commissioners have weighed in as well on the Cotuit School, so she would like to see their concerns 

addressed as well, the Town has spent money for water sites and wanted to make sure we are aware of 

the current ongoing efforts of the Town for water resources. 

Chair of the Committee wanted to address the issue with the Marstons Mills School and doesn’t 

want to see the Cotuit School sit like the Marstons Mills School has for 10 plus years, this Committee 

was designed to look at all the Towns assets and keep the ball moving on these buildings that we have 

left behind, the Marstons Mills School has been left vacant for 10 plus years, and we can’t keep letting 

that happen anymore with our vacant buildings, and certainly not for the Cotuit School, so it would be 

my recommendation for this committee to forward to the Town Manager a recommendation of 

demolition of both buildings. Chair of the Committee asked the Committee members their thoughts on 

this idea of demolition, Councilor Shaughnessy like the idea of Councilor Schnepp regarding housing, 

however if that is not possible, then whatever we do decide to do with the properties that the projects are 

run concurrent so that we do not have a gap of one to two years in between projects.  

Councilor Matthew Levesque commented that he is aware that the Marstons Mills School will 

not be remodeled because it can’t; it is too far gone, and much too costly to do this, so with that said and 

for safety reasons, Councilor Levesque made the motion to put forward the request to demolish both 

school buildings to the Town Manager; this was seconded by Councilor Clark; 

 

A roll call vote was taken by Town Council Administrator 

 

Councilor Eric R Steinhilber (CHAIR) yes 

Councilor Matthew Levesque   yes   

Councilor Paul C Neary   yes  

Councilor Kristine Clark    yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy   yes 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to accept the meeting minutes of July 23, 2020; Councilor 

Matthew Levesque made the motion to accept the meeting minutes of July 23, 2020 as written, this was 

seconded by Councilor Shaughnessy, a roll call vote was taken by Town Council Administrator 

 

Councilor Matthew Levesque   yes   

Councilor Paul C Neary   yes  

Councilor Kristine Clark    yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy   yes 

Councilor Eric R Steinhilber (CHAIR) yes 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy made the 

motion, this was seconded by Councilor Clark, and a Roll Call vote was taken on adjournment; 

 



 

 

Councilor Eric R Steinhilber (CHAIR) yes 

Councilor Matthew Levesque   yes   

Councilor Paul C Neary   yes  

Councilor Kristine Clark    yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy   yes 

 

ADJOURN: 7:13pm  

 

NEXT MEETING: September 24, 2020 

Transcribed by Cynthia A Lovell, Administrator to the Town Council 


